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Earlier in the month Robyn was inducted as a Chartered
Accountant Fellow (FCA). This is a very prestigious award and the
team are very proud of Robyn’s achievements.

When presenting the award, the institute acknowledged Robyn’s
long service on the CAANZ Gisborne Local Leadership Board and
being a founding member of the Gisborne Regional Assistance
Fund. Robyn was also noted as being an active member of the
community and a mentor to many staff members.  

Congratulations to Robyn, from the whole Team.

We are really excited to announce three
fantastic additions to the Coates team. 
Jacqui Ata, Stephen Francks and  Gloria
Macmac have all joined the team in recent
months.
Stephen comes to us with many years of
Chartered Accountancy experience and
Gloria comes from a banking background.
Jacqui has an administration background,
working with Ngati Porou for many years. 
Our new additions are fitting in well with
the team and many of you will have
already worked with Stephen, Gloria and
Jacqui. 
Please feel free to contact any of the team
for assistance with any matters.

Tena koutou katoa

As we close out 2023, it is a good time to
reflect on another turbulent year.  Instead of
lockdowns and mandates, we have
experienced flooding and other extreme
weather events.  Cyclone Gabrielle caused
major devastation in the region, with effects
that are still being profoundly felt by many of
our clients. The weather has been wet all
year and the city recently experienced a
thunder and hail storm. With summer
approaching it has been nice to have a few
hot and sunny days; Long may it last!

We wish all our staff and clients a Merry
Christmas and Happy New Year. This is an

important time of the year to spend with
family and recharge our batteries.

Please feel free to contact us if you have
queries about wages and payments over the
Christmas period, we are more than happy

to help.

We thank you for your ongoing support and
look forward to meeting with you again in

the new year.

Meri Kirihimete
ki a koe

 me to whanau hoki



Disclaimer: This publication has been carefully prepared, but it has been written in general terms only. 
The publication should not be relied upon to provide specific information without also obtaining 

appropriate professional advice after detailed examination of your particular situation.

Xmas Giving

T h e  C o a t e s  t e a m
g a t h e r e d  d o n a t i o n s
a g a i n  t h i s  y e a r  t o

s u p p o r t  f i v e  f a m i l i e s
t h r o u g h  F a m i l y  W o r k s .
T h e  F a m i l y  W o r k s  s t a f f

w e r e  e x t r e m e l y  g r a t e f u l
f o r  t h e  g e n e r o s i t y
s h o w n  t o w a r d s  t h e

f a m i l i e s  &  p a s s e d  o n
t h e i r  t h a n k s  t o  C o a t e s .
I t ’ s  a l w a y s  n i c e  f o r  u s

t o  b e  a b l e  t o  h e l p  m a k e
C h r i s t m a s  a  l i t t l e  e a s i e r
f o r  W h a n a u  w i t h i n  o u r

c o m m u n i t y .  


